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Dear Friends, 

 
I have been in regular contact with friends in Israel. One told me his young adult daughter has gone from funeral 
to funeral for the last three weeks. The family of another, on a kibbutz in the Upper Galilee, may have had to 
evacuate with their very infirmed father. The terrorist mass murder perpetrated against the Jewish state was – and 
is – a mark of sheer barbarity. 
 
In 1951, Eric Hoffer, a longshoreman and self-taught philosopher, wrote in The True Believer that the fanatic is one 
“who claims all excellence for his nation, his religion, his race, or his holy cause.” Central to this mindset is the 
worship of a corrupt, perverted version of “perfection,” as well as a burning hatred for those who would stand in 
the way of achieving it. 
 
Hamas comprises such fanaticism. It is such a totalitarian regime. And Israel and the Jews are the impediment to 
the achievement of Hamas’s corrupt, immoral ideology. This is why Hamas terrorists had no compunction in the 
perpetration of unspeakable evil. 
 
It is important to understand the mindset of the regime at Israel’s border. 
 
In a recent sermon, I stated that while Hamas is a death cult, Israel is a life cult. I steadfastly believe that. Still, I 
pray that Israel – as it pursues Hamas – will keep the protection of civilian life as a top priority. Images of Palestinian 
children – some alive, some dead – being pulled from the rubble in Gaza are horrifying. Some have said, “Well, 
they are already Jew-haters. They hate Israel. They are tomorrow’s terrorists.” Well, that just seems to me to be a 
desperate attempt to avoid the pain of what is simply true: They are just children. Yes, Hamas has put them in 
harm’s way. Israel must now strive to keep them out of it. 
 
I don’t have an answer, really. I only have my prayers: May Israel eradicate the terrorist menace that has caused 
unspeakable pain within the Jewish homeland. And may all children – humanity’s hope for a brighter future – 
always be protected from harm. 
 
L’Shalom, 
Rabbi Jeffrey Weill 
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 Dear Friends, 
 

I am so very excited to present this year’s EHNTJC Cantor’s Concert, SOME ENCHANTED 
EVENING: From Rodgers and Hammerstein Songbook on Sunday evening, November 19th 
at 7pm.  Joining me in this wonderful celebration will be the incredibly gifted soprano (and 
EHNTJC member) Elena Batman Levin, and the amazing Howard Pfeifer at the piano. 
 

What I can I tell you about Rodgers and Hammerstein that you don’t already know? Together, they revolutionized 
the American musical theater with productions like Oklahoma!, Carousel, The Sound of Music, South Pacific, The 
King and I, and so many more. Considered the greatest musical theater writing partnership of the 20th century, 
Rodgers and Hammerstein created the “Golden Age” of the American musical theater in the 1940’s and 50’s.  Their 
work revolutionized the Broadway musical, transforming it from superficial, cheery, sentimental shows with songs 
often composed simply as show-pieces for major stars into serious theater treating serious topics. Rodgers and 
Hammerstein’s shows frequently addressed such issues as racism (South Pacific), domestic abuse (Carousel), and 
even the Anschluss, the Nazi take-over of Austria (The Sound of Music). 
 

And then there is the music. Songs like Oh, What a Beautiful Morning, Shall We Dance, I Gotta Wash that Man 
Right Outta My Hair, My Favorite Things are as much a part of our lives as any music we know.  They still move us 
to tears and laughter (I still cry at the end of The King and I).  They bring back memories and feelings from our 
past, even as they continue to inspire and amaze with each new hearing. 
 

So please, join us on Sunday evening, November 19th for Some Enchanted Evening in person at EHNTJC or on 
ZOOM. And remember - even when times seem dark - Whistle a Happy Tune.   
 

Tickets are available online at ehnt.org/payment or call the office to reserve yours.   
 

Shalom, 
Dan 
 
 

 
 Today, I write this message truly heartbroken about the terrorist attacks that occurred 
in Israel on Simchat Torah, as a Jew and a human being. Like many of you, I felt helpless. 
I found comfort during the past few weeks in being together at synagogue with our 
community to collectively mourn those who were killed and to pray for those hurt and 
missing. We also pray for the soldiers who are fighting to protect Israel and its citizens. 
 

As a community, we stand together, bound by our shared faith, history, and values. Our 
support for the people of Israel transcends borders and extends across the miles that 
separate us. Now, more than ever, we must come together as a collective force for good. 
 

Despite the circumstances in Israel and the challenges we face with rising antisemitism, we must not lose sight of 
the resilience, determination, and courage of the Israeli people. Their strength in the face of adversity is a testament 
to the enduring human spirit. 
 

As we stand in solidarity with the people of Israel, let us also remember the power of community. Our strength 
lies not only in our shared faith but also in our ability to support and uplift one another. Together, we can do so 
much. 
 

Although overshadowed by what occurred, I want to take this opportunity to thank our clergy, Rabbi Jeffrey Weill 
and Cantor Daniel Gale and everyone else who helped to make our High Holiday services both beautiful and 
meaningful. I also want to thank all of you who serve on our Board, work in our office and volunteer for all that 
you do for EHNTJC. It takes all of us and our members to make this such a special synagogue. 
 



 

 

                   

 

President’s message continued… 
Let’s all join together on November 19th for an evening of music with Cantor Daniel Gale, Elena Batman Levin and 
accompanist Howard Pfeifer. It will be “Some Enchanted Evening” with songs from Rodgers & Hammerstein.  
 

Looking to the future, in December we will have our annual meeting, where I will review the past year and update 
you on our plans for next year. 
 

May our prayers for peace in Israel be heard.  
 

With heartfelt prayers and unwavering hope, 
 

Shelley Sutker-Dermer 
President 
  
 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Mazel Tov to… 
…Bill and Joel Gerber on the marriage of their nephew Jayden Gerber to Kirstein Thomas. 
…Jackie Billings & Jack Lauwasser on the marriage of their daughter Jessica Billings to Adam Boydston. 
…Felice Eckhouse & Stephen Hutnick on the birth of their grandson, Ethan Scott Ignatov, born on June 9th. 
 
 

 

 
…to Michael Sandalow for sponsoring the Kiddush luncheon on October 14th in honor of his 70th bar mitzvah 
anniversary and his sister Barbara Krupp’s 80th birthday. 
…to Fred Huss for sponsoring the Kiddush luncheon on October 21st in honor of his 75th birthday and his 62nd 
bar mitzvah anniversary. 
…to Kehillat Shalom for sponsoring many of our Kiddushes. 
 

Hi Jeanette, 
Congratulations to Ezra-Habonim, the Niles Township Jewish Congregation for receiving “The Ark Bagel 
Award” (from Emma’s). We have so much appreciation for you and your congregation. In addition to your 
massive donation collection (pictured below and filled 3 carts), you were the only congregation to do everything 

we requested, without any prompting. You and your staff were a true pleasure to partner with and Bill was 

unbelievably friendly in both our interactions. 
 

Thank you, thank you, thank you! – Jonathan Roth, Director of Operations The ARK 

 

A Message from The ARK… 



 
 
 

  

   

Thank you to our High Holiday 
Greeters and Ushers:  

Carol & Howard Bartman 
Susan Boldrey 

Sally Brown-Winter 
Ed Cohen 

Ken Dermer 
Grace Dickler 
Alan Farkas 
Judy Frank 

Tamara Glassburg 
David Gordon 

Mickey Gordon 
Ken Kaiz 

Ellen Lebowicz 
Evie Lowenthal 

Dori Marks 
Rosalie & Norm Persky 

Judie Pittel 
Debbie Reich 

Debby Rheinstrom 
Diane Rosenfeld 

Frank Sacks 
Wayne Shapiro 

Nina & Barry Summers 
Brian Weiner 

and members of Kehillat Shalom. 
A special thank you to 

 Judy Arkin for organizing and 
participating in this amazing 

group! 

 

 

Rabbi Neil Brief 
in memory of beloved mother Bella Brief  

and wife Erica Greenbaum Brief 
and all other loved ones to numerous to mention 

 

Marsha Brody 
in honor of my husband Merton and my family 

 

Ken Dermer & Shelley Sutker-Dermer 
in loving memory of our parents   

Phyllis & Calvin Sutker and Marilyn & Harold Dermer 
 

 Grace & Phillip Dickler 
in beloved memory of our parents 

 

Jannis Eisbart & Barry Markowitz 
in memory of Stanley & Lillian Eisbart and 

Harry & Lillian Markowitz 
 

Carol Friedlander 
in loving memory of Alan L. Friedlander 

 

Abby & Neil Gurevitz 
in honor of our family 

 

Marlene & Jordan Hecktman 
in memory of our dear loved ones 

 

Elaine C. Koffman 
in memory of Bennett E. Koffman 

 

Linda & Elliott Lenoff 
in memory of our beloved parents and grandparents 

 

Dr. Roberto & Beatriz Levi 
in beloved memory of Ariel Mark Levi  

 

Bobbie & Stuart Levin 
in memory of Judith Levin  

 

Paulette Levy 
in beloved memory of Julian Levy 

 

Shaynee & Michael Lichtenstein 
in memory of our families and friends 

 

Esther & Bob Manewith 
in memory of our parents and grandparents 

 

Gary Merrill 
in beloved memory of Florence Merrill and Louis Merrill 

 

Debbie & Henry Novoselsky 
in beloved memory of our parents 

 

Otto & Lora Placik 
in loving memory of Henry Pollak 

 

Ada & Beryl Rabinowitz 
in beloved memory of Janette & Charles Rabinowitz 

and Celia & Sam Sutker 
 

Andrea & David Reich 
in memory of Lauren Verdich 

 

Henry Rosenbaum 
in memory of my parents 

Lore & Ludwig Rosenbaum 
 

 

THANK YOU TO OUR 2023/5784 
YIZKOR MEMORIAL BOOK SPONSORS… 

 
 

 
 

Rabbi Ralph & Evie Ruebner 
in memory of our dear parents 

 

Jerry Salzberg & Elisabeth Howard 
may the memory of our loved ones 

listed in this book be a blessing 
 

Dr. Stan & Claire Shulman 
in memory of our parents and beloved family members 

 

Joanne Stein 
in memory of Marcy Piet and Margot Stern 

 

Cynthia & Neal Toback 
in memory of our loved ones 

 

Veronika & George Urban 
in memory of all the victims  

of the Holocaust 

 

 
 

 



 

 

                   

 

  

Thank you to Debbie & Stewart Reich and Family, and 
Andy & David Reich and Family, for generously 

sponsoring the Break the Fast in memory of their 
parents, grandparents and great-grandparents, 

Margrit & Steve Reich. 

Mazel Tov to our 5784… 
 Chatan & Kallat Ha’Torah – 

Jack Lauwasser & Jackie Billings 
and  

Kallat B’reishit –  
Rose-Lynn Jaffe 

THANK YOU TO OUR 2023/5784 
HIGH HOLIDAY FLOWER SPONSORS… 

 
 
 

Carol & Howard Bartman 
in memory of our parents 

 

Esther & Roger Berman 
in honor of our family & friends –  

L’Shana Tovah with much good health and joy 
 

Linda Chizewer 
in loving memory Harold Chizewer 

 

The Cowen Family 
in beloved memory of Dennis Cowen 

 

Shelley Sutker-Dermer & Ken Dermer 
in loving memory of our parents 

Phyllis & Calvin Sutker and Marilyn & Harold Dermer 
 

Grace & Phillip Dickler 
in memory of our parents 

 

Esther & Hanan Javetz 
in memory of Hanan’s father, Zalman Yavetz 

 

Dr. Michael & Shelley Korey 
in beloved memory of the Kamin, Korey and Moschin 

Families 
 

Beatriz & Roberto Levi 
in memory of Ariel Mark Levi  

 

Bobbie & Stuart Levin 
in honor of our children and grandchildren 

 

Harvey Mantel and Family 
in memory of Titania “Tita” Mantel 

 

Lora & Otto Placik 
in beloved memory of Henry Pollak 

 

Carla & Allan Price 
in honor of the office staff at EHNTJC 

 

Ada & Beryl Rabinowitz 
in honor our grandchildren— 

Jayson, Jordyn, Joey, Sami and Alli 
 

Debbie & Stewart Reich 
in honor of our grandchildren—Joshua, Emersyn, Hudson,  

Andrew, Harper, Hayden, Tyler, Jackson and Mackenzie 
 

Rabbi Ralph & Evie Ruebner 
in honor of our grandchildren— 

Ethan, Rami, Benjamin and Jonah 
 

Arona & George Sarfatty 
in memory of  our parents and grandparents 

 

Esther Siver & Janet Terry 
in honor of our family 

 

 
 
 

 

Thank you to the High Holiday Aliyah 
Committee for your endless hours of work: 

Fran Givertz, Chair 
Ed Cohen, Joel Cohen, Fred Huss,  

Jack Lauwasser, Rich Newman and Shel Post. 



 
 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 

                   

 

  



 
 
 

  

 
  



 

 

                   

 

 
  



 
 
 

  

  



 

 

                   

 

 
  



 
 
 

  

 
  



 

 

                   

 

 
  



 
 
 

  

 

  

HERE’S A GREAT WAY TO HELP THE SYNAGOGUE 
AND IT’S SO EASY!! 

 

I f y ou shop at Jewel, purchase our $100 Jewel gift cards. You 
get full value and the synagogue gets money back for each card 
sold. 
 

Pick up your Jewel gift cards  
from Jeanette Sigler in the  
synagogue office. 

 

Also from Men’s Club… 
Sunday, Nov. 12 at 10.30 a.m. a free breakfast to honor our veterans.  A video will be shown about the late Herman 
Cohn, father of Howard Cohn.  Herman witnessed Kristallnacht in 1938 as a teenager and returned as a U.S. 
soldier in 1945 to free the Dachau concentration camp.  Herman was a past president of Congregation Habonim. 
The breakfast is no charge, but reservations are required. 
 

Nominations are being accepted for officers and board members of the Men's Club.  We need you to be active 
and participate.  Submit your name to Bill Gerber in the EHNTJC office by the end of November.  Voting will 
occur in December and officers will begin their term in January. 
 

All programs require prior registration. 

 
WAYS & MEANS - Judy Frank, Chair 

 

Our last fundraising event of the year is coming up on Sunday, November 19 – Some Enchanted Evening from 
the Rodgers and Hammerstein Songbook, presenting Cantor Gale with special guest artist, Elena Batman Levin. 
Their accompanist will be Howard Pfeifer.  We need everyone’s support to make this an outstanding event.  
Please forward the flyer to your friends and family and encourage them to attend.  I think they will really enjoy 
it. 
 

I sent an email to many of my friends and family members encouraging them to attend the concert in memory 
of my son, Bob who recently passed away.  Bob had a passion for music and honoring Bob with music is one way 
to keep his memory alive. 
 

This event will be in person or on Zoom so everyone will have an opportunity to attend. 

 

 

 

RELGIOUS EDUCATION – Nina Summers, Chair 
NOVEMBER 
The next family /students Sunday event will be NOV 12. 
Topic to be determined. 
 
DECEMBER 
There will be a Chanukah-themed event for the students and families. More information forthcoming… 
 

HERMAN COHN: A WITNESS TO 
KRISTALLNACHT 

 AND LIBERATOR OF DACHAU 
KRISTALLNACHT & VETERAN’S DAY 

2023: A TWO-PART COMMEMORATION 
 

Part One: Thursday, November 9th • 7:00 PM – 
Memorial Service & Speaker 

Howard Cohn will describe his father 
Herman’s witness to Kristallnacht and a 
victim immediately thereafter. Herman 
returned to Dachau as a liberator. Herman 
Cohn was president of Congregation 
Habonim. 
Part Two: Sunday, November 12th 2023 • 10:30 
AM after minyan – Film & Breakfast 

Short film about Herman Cohn’s liberation of 
Dachau in 1945 introduced by Rabbi Ralph 
Ruebner. Breakfast sponsored by the 
EHNTJC Men’s Club.  
No charge, but reservations are required! 

 

 

 

 

Share Your Joy or Honor a Loved One! 

Dedicate a leaf on the  

Tree of Life sculpture 

 



 

 

                   

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

  

 

In Loving Memory 
 

If you wish to honor the memory of a dear 
one, a most fitting, traditional and dignified 
remembrance is through a memorial plaque. 

Each memorial plaque, bearing the name 
and yahrzeit date, is mounted in the Memorial 
Alcove in our chapel.  On the day of the yahrzeit, 
your loved one’s name is listed on a tablet in the 
chapel alcove. 

For more information or to order a plaque, 
contact Bill Gerber in the synagogue office. 

 

The following memorial plaques have  
recently been dedicated in the chapel: 

 

Janet Pearl Keiser 
 

by Leah Lazere  
and the Keiser Family 

 

Martin Lubowich 
 

with love from  
Marty’s nieces and nephews 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
  

 

Our great funds to donate to: 
 
BELLA BRIEF FUND – This fund is used by our Rabbi to schedule 

programs and guest speakers for the congregation. 

 

BIMA FUND – This fund provides financial support for our clergy, 

daveners, layning and accompanists. 

  

CANTOR’S MUSIC FUND – This fund is designated for the 

Cantor’s use to benefit the congregation’s musical programs. 
 

VIVIAN CHANNON SOCIAL ACTION/TZEDAKAH FUND – 

This fund is used for social action and/or tzedakah projects for people 

in need and disasters in the world. 

 

CONGREGATION FUND – This fund is used by the congregation 

for general operating expenses. 

 

GEMILITH CHESED – LOTTE GRUEN FUND – This fund 

confidentially assists needy members of the congregation. Funds are 

awarded by a committee. 

 

HERMAN GREENBAUM CAMP RAMAH FUND – This fund 

assists needy members of the congregation to attend Camp Ramah. 

The scholarships are awarded by a committee. 

  

HILLMAN LIBRARY FUND – This fund is used to purchase books 

and materials for the congregation’s library. 

 

GERALD MELTON SIMCHA FUND – This fund provides support 

of our Onegs and receptions – donations can commemorate a special 

event or simcha. 

 

PRAYER BOOK FUND – This fund is used to purchased prayer 

books and Chumashim. Bookplates are inscribed and placed in the 

front of purchased books. ($25 minimum donation) 

 

RABBI EMERITUS FUND – This fund is designated for the Rabbi 

Emeritus’ use at his discretion to promote the synagogue, for 

education or charitable organizations. 

 

RABBI’S SPECIAL FUND – This fund is designated for the Rabbi’s 

use at his discretion to promote the synagogue, for education or 

charitable organizations. 

 

STEVE & MARGRIT REICH RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND -  

This fund provides confidential support to families who need 

scholarships for their children to attend our Religious School. It also 

helps the school to underwrite needed projects. 

 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL EDUCATION FUND – This fund is used for 

the Religious School as needed with the approval of the Religious 

Education Committee. 
 

RUBIN/LEVETON CAMP SCHOLARSHIP FUND – This fund 

assists children of the congregation to attend Jewish-oriented summer 

camps (other than Camp Ramah). The scholarships are awarded by a 

committee. 

 

AVRAHM STAMPFER FUND – This fund assists member children 

who will be going on sponsored trips to Israel. Scholarships are 

awarded by a committee.  
 

TALCOTT/LEVIN YOUTH ACTIVITIES FUND – This fund is 

used for youth activities and programs with the approval of the Youth 

Activities Committee. 

 

EHNTJC offers heartfelt 
condolences to… 

 

Ronia Gross on the loss of her husband, 
Jerry Gross. 

 
Harvey Mantel on the loss of his godson, 

Ron Sardena. 
 

Deborah (Michael) Reinstein on the loss of 
her mother, Pearl Grau. 

 
The family of Steven Abrams. 

 
Harvey Mantel on the loss of his brother, 

Stanley Mantel. 
 

May G-d comfort them among the 
mourners of Zion and Jerusalem. 



 

 

                   

 

Ada Rabinowitz Joel Marks Ronia Gross 

Adrienne Friedman Judie Pittel Ruthie Weill 

Alan Gorr Marcia Templer Samuel Fenig 

Amy Rubinberg Mark Shukhman Stephen Hutnick 

Ana Fraiman Meredith Kramer Steve Schulman 

Andrew Reich Paul Kredow Sylvia Margolies 

Anita Mittelman Rachel Spiro Valerie Reich 

Bernard Black Rena Rozen Ziva Green 

David Dana Richard Newman  
Eric Berkowitz   

Gerald Fenig   

Harper Reich   

Harvey Dalin   

Henely Friedman   

Jackie Billings   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

 

 

 

Amy Claver Judith Harris Robin Cember 

Benjamin Kramer Judith Klowden Roz Cherry 

Beth Levy Karen Lobl Ruth Alterman 

Carol Straus Lev Bearman Sandi Cowen 

Claire Shulman Marilyn Chiappe Sophie Baron 

Darcee Rabinowitz Mia Bearman Steve Davidson 

Douglas Bellows Michael Ginsburg Van Schwab 

Esther Siver Michael Rosenberg Zahava Davidson 

Glenda Elam Paula Harris  

 Randy Jaffe  

   
   
   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

 

 
  
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 
   
   

 

 

 

  

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

  

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

Let’s Celebrate!! 

December Birthdays November Birthdays 

November Anniversaries December Anniversaries 
 

David Eisenberg & Karen Lobl 

Dennis & Bonnie Feinberg 

Norm & Davida Grossman 

Emmet & Arica Hirsch 

Bruce & Debra Hoffen 

Michael & Shelley Korey 

Benjamin & Meredith Kramer 

Allen & Sherry Petlin 

Sheldon & Phyllis Post 

Michael & Naomi Sandalow 

 
 

Bernard Black & Katherine Litvak 

Dan & Ava Newbart 

Irwin & Adrienne Friedman 

Michael & Marcy Feinberg 

Alan & Vera Gorr 

Harriet Jacobs & John Domke 

Judith-Rae & Allan Ross 

Scott Beller & Trudy Turner 

Seymour & Sarah Rabens 

Larry & Laurie Wasserman 

Jeff Winter & Sally Brown -Winter 

 

Have a Simcha? 
Call the office to make a donation to the  

Gerald Melton Simcha Fund.  

Donations can commemorate a special event or simcha.
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